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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
JANUARY 27, 2014
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Present at 6:00 p.m. were Ken Gray, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Tom McGee, 
Peter Hoyt, Christian Scorzoni, Michele Robinson, Superintendent and Liam Gallagher, Student Representative.
I.
The Chair called the School Committee meeting to order.  
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.

III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Grad Night – Elaine Bucher


Ms. Bucher gave an overview of activities from past Grad Nights.



For a nominal fee, newly graduated seniors are entertained on the



night they graduate from 9:00 p.m. until 6:00 a.m.  Ms. Bucher’s



committee plans all of the activities and the funds are secured


through fund raisers.


B.
Student Advisory Council


Liam Gallagher, Student Advisory Council (SAC) Chair, handed 



out a letter that stated the two things that the Council members



would like to see happen for the benefit of all high school students.



The set up of two water stations and increased bandwidth.  The



presentation was followed up by a question and answer period.
IV.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

A.
Director of Student Services


Mr. Pierce updated the School Committee on the Pre-School information


night for parents as well as the Pre-School screenings.  He is using 


funds from a grant to have a consulting firm do a SPED Program



Evaluation.  The firm will give a full report to the School Committee


as soon as the report is available.



They have still not hired a Board Certified Behavioral Analyst.



At this point they plan to wait until the late Spring in the hopes of reaching



more viable candidates.  A small entitlement grant was awarded to the 



SPED Pre-School.  This grant focuses on technology so they are in the



process of deciding on software for iPads for student with disabilities.


C.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson congratulated Student Rep., Liam Gallagher and the



Student Advisory Council for the great presentation. The PARCC Test



as well as 21st Century learning requires addition bandwidth so there is 


work in progress in this area.
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The water stations have also been looked into and work continues


regarding funding.



Dr. Robinson handed out an email that included minimal changes in the


language of the CREST Collaborative Agreement in regards to securing



loans, mortgages, etc.  The change is to put the word “super” before 


specific “majority vote” language.



The Superintendent and Assistant Superintendent met with the police



department in order to forward with securing Student Resource Officers to




be present in our schools.  
V.
Communications

Liam Gallagher had no report as he had presented at the beginning of the meeting.

Mr. Hoyt reported that on February 3rd at 9 a.m. middle school teachers, Karen Brannelly and
Derek Bent and their students will be hosting a kick-off event called “Passionate About Places” 
Program.  Their students will learn about various places in Amesbury of historical significance. 


On Sunday, February 9th from 2 to 4 p.m. at the Transportation Center, the Amesbury


Carriage Museum is sponsoring an afternoon with our 16th President, Abraham


Lincoln.  A $5 donation per family is suggested for a chance to see President Lincoln 

as he passes through Amesbury on his return trip to Washington, DC. 
VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
January 9, 2014 Minutes

Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes of the School Committee of January 9, 2013.  Vote: 5 Yes, 1 Abstain (LaValley), Student Rep., Yes.

B.
Business


1.
Review 14-15 School Calendar


2.
Draft School Calendar 15-16



Dr. Robinson stated that at the last School Committee meeting, the Committee



was given four proposed School Calendars for the 14-15 School Year.  She



then handed out the one draft of the School Calendar for the 15-16 School



Year.  The Superintendent invited two school committee members to join



a committee assembled to review the calendars.



C.
Warrant

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley to accept the Warrant dated 
January 23, 2014 in the amount of $555,082.26.  Unanimous, Yes.
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VII.
Informational Items

1.
Finance/Budget Subcommittee



Mr. Schwartz stated that the next meeting will take place at 6 p.m.


before the February 4th School Committee meeting.


2.
Policy Subcommittee



Needs to set up a meeting date.

3.
Personnel



Mr. McGee said this subcommittee met prior to this School Committee


meeting.  The subcommittee reviewed the Personnel Report 13-14 and



had good discussion about staffing needs.
VIII.
Future Meetings and Agenda Items

The Chair read the future meetings and agenda items aloud.



1.
NEASC Report Presentation (2/4/14)


2.
Re-Appointment of Whittier School Board Rep. (2/14)



3.
Mid-Year Review of School Committee Goals (2/24/14)



4.
Academy MOU (3/14)



5.
School Achievement Plans (3/14 and 4/14)



6.
School Choice Vote (4/1/14)


Ms. LaValley requested that the NSBA Conference in April be added as a 


business item on the next meeting agenda.  It was also suggested that the


report from the consultant in SPED be added to the Future Meetings.


Mr. Schwartz requested that the Academy do a presentation prior to the


discussion of the Memorandum of Understanding.

IX.
Press Conference

There was a brief conference with the reporter from The Daily News.

 
Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to adjourn the meeting at 8:00                                                                                                                                                                                                                        p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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